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HAMILTON 
CHURCH OF CHRIST 

 
 
 
 
BIRTHDAYS: Jun 5 - 11  
6/8 Doug Gober  
6/8 Alice Weeks 
6/9 Gracie Bell 
6/10 Patrick Crowe 
6/11 Becky Dodd 
 
 
 
 
ANNIVERSARIES: 
6/5 Steve & Judy Miller 
6/10 Jeff & Rolna Palmer 
6/11 Bob & Nellie Yerby 

PROOF OF OUR LOVE 
Classes.................................... 121 
A.M. Worship............................190 
P.M. Worship............................  90  
Wed. Bible Class....................... 105 
2022 Budget....................$9,800.00 
2022 Average.................. $8,979.65 
Contribution.....................$7,445.38 

In Our Prayers 
James Dodd  
Greg Brumley 
Patsy Abbott 
Betty Godsey 
Van Roberts (Judy Roberts’ son) 
Kristi White, M.D. Anderson 
Mike Hall (David Hall’s brother) 
Nancy Colvin 
Ryan Maxwell 
Nellie Yerby, home from hospital 
Shirley Marcum 
Dace Stidham (neck surgery) 
Ava Johnson, Henry Bonner’s relative, 
taking treatments at St. Jude’s. 
Denise Crowe, had surgery recently 
Ginger Avery, cancer treatments 
Misty Stidham 
Please also remember those who 
are homebound, taking treatments 
and recovering: Kathy Pickard, Emily 
Ritchie, Ethan Shotts, Geneva Williams,   
Dan & Jeanne Crace, Jett & David Jew-
ell, Millard & Margie Mays, Lauriann 
Maxwell, Grace Hanford, Dale Davis Lo-
cal Nursing Home: Ora Gilmore, Leslie 
Pearce, Judy Roberts; Russellville 
Health Care: Bobbie West; Country 
Place: Marie Hargett, Betty Godsey 

www.hamiltoncofc.org 

Reading: Romans 12:18 

Communion Leaders 
6/5 Barry Kerr 
6/12 Steve Miller 

Sun. AM Welcome 

6/5 Jeff Goff 
6/12    Norman Ballard 

Pray for Expectant Parents 

• Colby & Alex Nix 

Prayer Leaders for June 5 
AM 
Open -   
Close -   
PM 
Open -  
Close -   

Welcome 

Kid’s Bulletin Winner 

Jack 

Order of the Service 

Here I Am to Worship (All)  

WELCOME 

Above All (All) 

Come Share the Lord #916 (All) 

LORD’S SUPPER 

Blessed Be Your Name (All) 

We Will Stand (All) 

PRAYER 

Days of Elijah (All) 

In Christ Alone (All) 

SCRIPTURE READING 

SERMON 

Can He Still Feel the Nails (All) 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

He’s Sweet I Know (All) 

CLOSING PRAYER 

Promotion Sunday 

Today, June 5th, is our annual pro-
motion Sunday in which our Bible 
class grades move up in age. What-
ever grade your child will be entering 
in the fall will be the class he/she will 
now attend.  
 
In addition to promotion Sunday we 
now have a new class on Sundays 
for 7th & 8th Grade students taught 
by Jonathan and Lynn Winters. This 
also created the 4th—6th Grade 
class that will be taught by Amy Kerr 
this summer. Beginning in August we 
will need a new teacher for this 
class. Please see Paul Colvin if you 
would be interested in teaching this 
group of young people.  

Thank You Note 

Brothers & Sisters in Christ,  

With sincere thanks and appreci-
ation for all the ways you have 
cared and been there for me in 
my brother’s death.  Thank you 
for the prayers, visits, phone calls 
and the food prepared for our 
family.  I am so blessed to be a 
part of such a loving family.  
Thank you for being there for all 
of us during this tragic loss. 

                Jimmie Cantrell &  

The Larry Wiginton Family 
 

Thank You Note 

Dear church family, 
 
Thank you so much for your love 
and support you gave us during 
the sudden death of my sister! 
We really appreciate all the calls, 
texts, food, flowers but most of 
all your prayers!! 

 Jeff Palmer and family!  



Summer Series for 2022 

June 8th - Todd Clippard, Burleson 

June 15th - Gavin Bearden, Detroit 

June 22nd - Derrick Maranto,           
       Christian Chapel, MS 

June 29th - David Dixon, 6th Ave 

July 6th - Justin Guin, Double Springs 

July 13th - VBS @ Burleson CoC 

July 20th - Kaleb Hall, Fayette 

July 27th - Joey Sparks, Parrish 

August 3rd - Harrison Moran, Winfield 

August 10th - 10:17 with Burleson 

ELDERS 
Barry Kerr   921-3232 
Paul Logan                  412-1447 
Steve Miller                 921-7068 
 

DEACONS 
Henry Bonner  Terry Kerr  
Ron Clark   Andrew Lindsey 
Paul Colvin  Bob Moore 
Chris Cox   Jarred Sartain 
James Dodd  Chris Warner 
David Hall   Jeff White 
   

STAFF/INFORMATION 
Ted Burleson 412-3831 (Minister) 
Ryan Gallagher 487-9497 (Minister) 
Shirley Burleson        921-3232 (Secretary) 
E-mail address:              office@hamiltoncofc.org 
Web page:                     hamiltoncofc.org 

 
SERVICES 

SUNDAY 
Bible Study.................9:30 
A.M. Worship............10:30 
P.M.  Worship.............6:00 

 
WEDNESDAY 

Mid-Week Bible Study… 6:30 PM 

Sympathy Note 
 
We express our love and sympathy 
to the family of Billy Gray Burleson. 
He passed away on Wednesday, 
June 1st. A private family graveside 
service was held in his honor.   

Memphis Zoo Trip 

If you are interested in going to the 
Memphis Zoo on Monday, June 13th 
you can sign-up on the youth bulle-
tin board. If we have more than 20 
to attend the cost will be $16.80 for 
adults (ages 12-59); $16.00 for sen-
iors (ages 60+) ; 
and $12.80 for 
children (ages 2-
11). Children 23 
months and 
younger get in 
free. We plan to 
leave at 
8:00am. 

Vacation Bible School 

We are helping Burleson host their 
VBS again this year on July 10th - 
13th. There are several slots open 
on the bulletin for helpers with 
VBS. If you are willing and able, 
please sign-up. Below is a list of 
what we need: 

1. Cradle Roll (up to two years 
old) helper to assist teacher. 

2. (3) helpers to assist the teacher 
for the 2-3 year old class. 

3. (1) helper to assist the 4yr—
Kindergarten teacher. 

4. (1) helper to assist the teacher 
for Grades 1-2. 

5. (1) helper to assist the teacher 
for Grades 5-6. 

Our Summer Series Speaker 

Our Summer Series Speaker for 
Wednesday Night, June 8, is Todd 
Clippard, preacher for the Burleson 
Church of Christ. Included in the 
picture of Todd to the right is his 
wife, Rhonda. Todd and Rhonda 
married in 1987. Todd and Rhonda  
have a daughter, Shelby, and a 
son, Jeffrey. They have three 
grandchildren.    

Todd started preaching at Burleson in February 1996. Prior to preach-
ing at Burleson, Todd served the East wood Street Church of Christ in 
Paris, Tennessee. He graduated from Freed-Hardeman University in 
1988. Todd is a native of Dexter, Missouri.  

Todd is well-known to the Hamilton congregation and community. 
The Burleson congregation and Hamilton congregation combine for 
joint services and evangelistic efforts at various time throughout the 
year.  

Todd has made eleven trips to Ghana West Africa. He speaks at many 
lectureships and gospel meetings. We are thankful that Todd accept-
ed our invitation to speak on our summer series.  

Note a Date Change 

Due to Father’s Day falling on the 
third Sunday in June, our Devo and 
Birthday Party at Ashwood Apart-
ments has been moved to the 
fourth Sunday, June 26, 2022.  

Will White to Speak on             
Father’s Day 

Will White has agreed to speak 
to our congregation on Father’s 
Day, June 19. Ted will be away 
conducting a Gospel Meeting 
with the Red Bay Church of 
Christ. Ryan and Will both plan 
to be away on a mission trip to 
Louisiana. We appreciate Will 
very much.  

Request for Prayers 

Betty Godsey has requested 
prayers from the congregation. 
She wanted to ask for for-
giveness for anything she has 
said or done to offend anyone. 
We love and appreciate Betty 
and her wonderful heart and 
love for the Lord.  

Maywood Christian Camp 

Please be praying for us to 
have a successful week at May-
wood. As of the time of writing, 
we have around 200 campers 
pre-registered. We’ll give a full 
report on the week next Sun-
day. A special thanks to all our 
workers!  


